## OUTER MISSION MERCHANTS and RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION POST OFFICE BOX 34099 SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94134-0099

Steven R. Currier, President Alan Mills, 1st Vice President Joelle Kenealey, 2st Vice President Monika Yungert, Secretary Kenneth Kalani, Treasurer Alex Murillo, Sergeant-at-Arms Vacant, Member-at-Large Marleen Norman, Member-at-Large Vacant, Newsletter Editor

Members of Organizations:
Coalition for San Francisco Neighborhoods
District 11 Council
Friends of the Geneva Office Building
San Francisco Police Officers Association

May 15, 2010

Mr. Elton Pon Ms. Lisa Wayne Recreation and Parks Department 501 Stanyan Avenue McLaren Lodge San Francisco, CA 94117

**RE:** McLaren Park Disc-Golf Course (Proposed)

Dear Mr. Pon and Ms. Wayne:

On behalf of the members and the Executive Board of the Outer Mission Merchants and Residents Association (OMMRA), we are writing to send our strong opposition to the 18 hole disc golf course in McLaren Park. We feel that this type of activity/sport is not compatible with the wilderness conditions of McLaren. We also feel that, due to the wildlife of all kinds in McLaren, this will disturb the delicate ecosystem.

On Monday, May 3<sup>rd</sup> at OMMRA's general monthly meeting, the membership unanimously voted to oppose this disc golf course.

Mr. Elton Pon Ms. Lisa Wayne Recreation and Parks Department May 10, 2010 Page Two

The membership also voted to demand an environmental impact report and conduct the proper public meetings and public outreach and an agendized commission hearing.

Very truly yours,

Steven R. Currier President, OMMRA 415.587.9150 Steven.currier@sfdistricts.org

CC: OMMRA Executive Board